SHAWNEE STATE UNIVERSITY
BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Meeting Minutes
June 8-9, 2018

Swearing in of New Board Member

New Board of Trustees member appointee Wallace “Eddie” Edwards was sworn-in by Board
Chair Mr. Williams to fill a board vacancy.

Call to Order

Chairperson Williams called the meeting to order at 1:15 p.m. noting the meeting was in
compliance with RC § 121.22(F).

Roll Call

Members present: Mr. Edwards, Mr. Furbee, Ms. Hartop, Ms. Hash, Mr. Howarth, Dr.
White, and Mr. Williams

Members absent: Mr. Evans, Mr. Watson, Ms. Detty, and Mr. Rappold

General Counsel, Mike McPhillips, served as acting secretary for the June 8, 2018 session of the
meeting.

Approval of the April 13, 2018 Board Meeting Minutes

Mr. Howarth moved and Mr. Furbee seconded a motion to approve the April 13, 2018 minutes.
Without discussion, the Board unanimously approved said minutes.

Approval of the June 8, 2018 Agenda

Ms. Hartop moved and Ms. Hash seconded a motion to approve the June 8, 2018 agenda.

Without discussion, the Board unanimously approved the June 8, 2018 agenda.

Consent Agenda

1. Resolution ASA04-18, Award of Faculty Tenure

2. Resolution ASA05-18, Approval of Policy 2.15Rev, University Promotion & Tenure System
3. Resolution ASA06-18, Approval of Policy 5.18Rev, Emeritus Faculty

4. Resolution ASA07-18, Approval of Policy 5.25Rev, Research Involving Human Subjects



Chair Williams directed the Board to review the action items on the Consent Agenda and asked
if anyone wished to remove any items from the Consent Agenda.

There being no objections, items 1 — 4 were approved by acclamation.

Academic and Student Affairs Committee

Ms. Hartop reported on behalf of the Academic and Student Affairs Committee:

1.

Academic Affairs Executive Report: Dr. Jeffrey Bauer, Vice President for Academic
Affairs, reported on events and activities including an Enrollment Management Workshop,
Bridges to Success Workshop, and the Chancellor’s visit to Shawnee State; development of
an agreement between state institutions in Ohio’s southeast region; progress towards
accreditation through the Higher Learning Commission; preparation for the expansion of
online programs and partnership with an online program management service; a new 3+1+1
partnership agreement with South China Normal University; Students Helping Students
program developed through partnership between the Clark Memorial Library and the Student
Government Association; and continued renovation of the Advanced Technology Center and
upcoming moves of several offices.

Spring Commencement: Ms. Jennifer Hammonds, Registrar, reported on the spring 2018
graduation numbers.

Summer Enrollment Report: Ms. Jennifer Hammonds, Registrar, reported on the summer
15th day count.

Orientation and Bridge Registration: Ms. Amanda Means, Director of Admissions, reported
on the student confirmations for the summer bridge program and orientation for incoming
fall 2018 students.

Enrollment Management & Student Affairs Executive Report: Dr. Anne Marie Gillespie,
Vice President for Enrollment Management & Student Affairs, reported on recent activities
in Campus Life including attendance at soup and substance events and GPAs of student
groups; the number of students utilizing the Bear Necessities Pantry; community service and
philanthropy projects with Fraternity and Sorority Life; Housing and Residence Life
activities and RA GPA’s; the I am First Gen program retention rate; increase in Admissions
outreach; the number of students utilizing Campus Counseling; Student Business Center
outreach and customer satisfaction; and the number of Title IX cases.

Education: Mr. Doug Shoemaker presented on the SSU Financial Literacy Program designed
to help students and their families understand FAFSAs, budgeting, paying for college, and
debt reduction.

Finance and Administration Committee

Mr. Furbee reported on behalf of the Finance and Administration Committee:



1. Resolution F05-18, Continuing University Spending Authority

This resolution permits the continuation of the University’s FY2018 spending level pending
the approval of the FY2019 operating budget by the Board of Trustees.

Mr. Furbee moved and Ms. Hartop seconded a motion to approve Resolution FO5-18.
Without discussion, the Board unanimously approved the resolution.

2. Resolution F06-18, Request for tuition waiver at the College Credit Plus (CCP) program
rates to be extended to non-public and homeschool students

This resolution authorizes the Vice President for Finance and Administration to apply to the
Chancellor of the Ohio Department of Higher Education for a tuition waiver applicable to
eligible non-public and homeschool students at the College Credit Plus program default
ceiling rates for academic years 2018-19 and 2019-20.

Mr. Furbee moved and Ms. Hash seconded a motion to approve Resolution FO6-18.

Without discussion, the Board approved Resolution F06-18 by a vote of 6-0, with Ms. Hartop
abstaining from voting.

3. Cash Reserves Investment Report: As of the end of May, the University’s portfolio value
gained slightly under $835K bringing the portfolio’s value to $15.6 million. As planned, on
May 29, $2 million was withdrawn from this balance to meet summer cash needs. The
amounts of additional cash withdrawals are dependent upon summer and fall tuition revenue.

4. Update of Capital Projects: Advanced Technology — First construction phase began April 5
to renovate the south portion of the building that includes the Plastics lab and creates new
modernized space for the Gaming program. Scheduled completion date is July 28, 2018.
Athletic Complex (Rhodes Center/Health, Wellness, Recreation) —Construction has begun on
the natatorium with a scheduled completion date of September 18, 2018. Library
Rehabilitation — Quotes for library mechanical and automated systems upgrades are under
review.

5. Committee Discussion: Mr. McPhillips, Mrs. Johnson and Dr. Boyles briefed the committee
on emerging issues regarding the Board’s fiduciary responsibilities for investments offered
through retirement plans. The University is participating with other state universities in a
joint RFQ for investment advisory services. Future steps include the development of an IPS
that will establish ongoing oversight actions.

Nominating Committee
Chair Williams requested that the Nominating Committee present the Committee’s nominees for

Board Officers for the coming year. Mr. Howarth reported that the Committee nominated Ms.
Hartop as Chair and Mr. Watson as Vice Chair.



Chair Williams asked whether there were any nominations from the floor. No nominations were
offered.

Mr. Howarth moved and Dr. White seconded a motion to approve the Board Officers as
nominated.

Without discussion, the Board unanimously approved the nominations.

Reports from Board Liaisons with other Organizations
None
President’s Report

President Kurtz discussed positive developments including the presence of a smaller but
healthier student body, including those who enter through the Bridge to Success program, noting
that the student body generally has higher prospects for attaining degrees than in the past. He
noted that rates of graduation had increased by double digits in some categories.

Dr. Kurtz also discussed positive initiatives such as: The Board’s seeking a waiver from ODHE
to expand College Credit Plus opportunities to more private high school and home schooled
students; the retention of the Ruffalo Noel Levitz firm to assist with enrollment management;
and plans to partner with The Learning House to allow for the expansion of distance learning
opportunities.

Dr. Kurtz expressed concern about insufficient state aid despite a national situation where there
are more jobs available for students with degrees than there are graduates to fill them. In
contrast, he pointed to China, where the government is expanding spending on higher education
at a rapid pace.

New Business

Ms. Hash moved and Ms. Hartop seconded a motion to approve Resolution E02-18, 2018/2019
Schedule of Meetings — Shawnee State University Board of Trustees and its Committees.

Without discussion, the Board unanimously approved Resolution E02-18.
Comments from Constituent Groups and the Public

None

Faculty Senate Report

Dr. Marc Scott, University Faculty Senate President, presented a report on Senate activities
which included: The Faculty Senate voted its displeasure with the way that the administration
handled the warehousing of academic programs earlier this year. Dr. Scott expressed the Faculty
Senate’s position that the procedure for any future warehousing needs to be revised. An
expression of praise for the Bridge to Success program, particularly the work of Dr. Michael



Barnhart in planning museum trips and visits to other locations in the community for students in
the summer program. A discussion of the administration’s plan to expand online education, with
comments that many Faculty Senate members were in support of the move, but others were
skeptical about it.

Executive Session

None

Other Business

Mr. Howarth thanked Mr. Williams for his service as Board Chairperson for the past year.
Recess

The meeting recessed at 1:38 p.m. with a proviso that the Board would meet the following
morning, June 9, 2018, at 9:00 a.m.

Chair Williams reconvened the meeting at 9:00 a.m., June 9, 2018.
Kricker Innovation Center

Mr. Braun presented an update on the Kricker Innovation Hub including vision, programming,
adjacency options, experience, cost phasing, next steps and schedule.

Executive Session

Ms. Hartop moved and Mr. Furbee seconded a motion to move into Executive Session to prepare
for bargaining sessions with public employees concerning terms and conditions of their
employment.

Without discussion, the Board unanimously approved moving into Executive Session.
The Board moved into Executive Session at 9:21 a.m.

Those in attendance for the Executive Session were Rick Kurtz, Jeff Bauer, Becky Thiel, Elinda
Boyles, Anne Marie Gillespie, Malonda Johnson, David Furbee, George White, Bob Howarth,
Scott Williams, Eddie Edwards, Francesca Hartop, Dave Zender, Eric Braun, Mike McPhillips,
Sonie Hash, and Scott Evans.

Ms. Hash moved and Mr. Furbee seconded a motion to exit Executive Session and return to
public session. The Board returned to public session at 11:43 a.m.

Mr. Evans joined the meeting at 9:41 a.m.
FY18-19 Budgets

Dr. Boyles presented information on the FY2018-2019 budgets including FY2018 budget
challenges, FY 2018 projected EOY performance, FY2019 initial budget assumptions, FY2020
and FY2021 targets and early assumptions, and probability hypothesis.



On-line Program Delivery Partnership with Learning House

Dr. Bauer presented information regarding on-line program delivery partnership with Learning
House including an overview of services provided, management and oversight of online
academic programs, timetable, and terms of agreement.

Mr. Howarth asked how many programs we anticipate offering. Dr. Bauer responded with an
overview of programs being considered for Spring 2019 and in the future. Mr. Edwards asked
about badges and certificates and Dr. Kurtz provided an explanation.

Other Business
None
Adjournment

Mr. Edwards moved and Mr. Evans seconded a motion to adjourn. The Board was adjourned at
2:48 p.m.

Chairperson, Board of 1‘1‘6@

Secretary, Board of Yrustees
















































































































































































































































































































































































































